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PART 1 : IDENTIFYING INFORMATION 
 

 

Pacific Pilotage Authority (“PPA”) 
 

 

Reporting period: January 1, 2023 to December 31, 2023 
 

 

The PPA is a federal Crown corporation, which is headquartered and operating in British 
Columbia, Canada. It provides marine pilotage services. 
 

PART 2: REPORT CONTENTS 
 

 

2.1 Information on the government institution’s structure, activities and supply chains 
 

 

The PPA purchases goods from within Canada and, to a lesser extent, outside Canada to 
support its operations in providing marine pilotage services. 
 

2.2 Information on the steps taken to prevent and reduce the risk that forced labour or 
child labour is used at any step of the production of goods produced, purchased or 
distributed by the government institution 
 

 

No measures have been taken yet to remediate forced labour or child labour in the PPA’s 
activities and supply chains. 
 

 

2.3 Information on the policies and due diligence processes in relation to forced labour 
and child labour 
 

 

The PPA does not currently have policies and due diligence processes in place related to forced 
labour and/or child labour. 
 
 

2.4 Information on the parts of its activities and supply chains that carry a risk of forced 
labour or child labour being used and the steps taken to assess and manage that risk 
 

 

The PPA has not yet started the process of identifying risks. 
 
 

2.5 Information on any measures taken to remediate any forced labour or child labour 
 

 

Since the PPA had not started the process of identifying risks, the PPA did not take any 
measures to prevent and reduce the risk of any forced labour or child labour in its activities and 
supply chains. 
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2.6 Information on any measures taken to remediate the loss of income to the most 
vulnerable families that results from any measure taken to eliminate the use of forced 
labour or child labour in the institution’s activities and supply chains 
 

 

Since the PPA had not taken any measures to prevent and reduce the risk of any forced labour 
or child labour in its activities and supply chains during the year, the PPA did not take any 
measures to remediate the loss of income to the most vulnerable families that resulted from any 
measure taken to eliminate the use of forced labour or child labour in its activities and supply 
chains. 
 
 

2.7 Information on the training provided to employees on forced labour and child labour 
 

 

The PPA does not currently provide training to employees on forced labour and/or child labour. 
 

 

2.8 Information on how the government institution assesses its effectiveness in ensuring 
that forced labour and child labour are not being used in its activities and supply chains  
 

 

The PPA does not currently have policies and procedures in place to assess the effectiveness of 
ensuring that forced labour and child labour are not being used in its activities and supply chains. 
 

 


